
On December 2, 2009 the site based committee met for the third time this year. 

Those in attendance were:  P.J. Theiler – Chairman, Beth Welch – Secretary, Bill 

Breckenridge – Principal.  Other staff members were:  Stephanie Hymes, Bonnie Blair, 

Maggie Harris, Lisa Rushing, Todd Humphrey, Lynn Leflore, and Cathy Sumner. 

Parent members present were:  Beth Diggs, Mary Brigid Spence, and Cliff Harrington. 

 

The first item discussed was remediation.  Since there is no summer school this year we 

must log 30 hours for each student who we feel is not at grade level, have PEP’s, or we 

fear may not pass the EOG’s.  Mr. Breckenridge discussed that we need to focus on 

reading more so than math.  He stated that there would be a review committee that will 

go over the 30 hours of documentation for each student. This review committee will 

decide if the student will be promoted based on their 30 hours of documentations and 

progress. 

 

The second item discussed was tutoring which will start the 4
th
 6

th
 weeks (around Feb. 

1
st
).  It was discussed that the K-2 teachers may have to help out the 3-5 teachers in order 

to have a smaller one – on – one tutoring session to help benefit students for remediation 

more effectively.   K-2 teachers will still tutor their own students.  Mr. Breckenridge 

stated that all teachers need to look at ALL Students as THEIR Students.  We need to 

work together as a team at Stallings Elementary.  Mary Brigid Spence made a suggestion 

that we get a list of parents who use to be teachers to see if they could help out with 

tutoring. 

 

The third item discussed was relay for life fundraisers.  Bonnie Blair spoke for the 

committee and stated that crazy hair day was a huge success.  So, on the agenda for Dec. 

11
th
 is hat day and Jan. 15

th
 will be jersey day.  The rest of the months will be listed soon.     

 

The last item discussed was picnic benches for outside of the cafeteria.  Stephanie Hymes 

wanted to know if they would be purchased this year.  Mr. Breckenridge stated that this 

was on hold until next year according to the PTO.  They want to purchase more active 

boards for the classrooms. 

 

With no further information to discuss the meeting was adjourned.  The next meeting is 

scheduled for Wed. Jan 27
th

 at 3:00 in the Media Center. 

 

 

Respectfully submitted by, 

 

Beth Welch - Secretary  


